The Galloway School PTO Board Meeting

March 2005

Due to schedule conflicts for the PTO Board members to meet, a PTO Pre-Board Meeting was held at 7:30pm on March 9, 2005.  The participants consisted of the following people:  Brandt Spenrath, Amy Spenrath, and Grace Lauderdale.  The Pre-Board Meeting concluded approximately at 8:45pm.  The PTO Board meeting was held on March 15. The participants consisted of Lori Lehtola and Amy Spenrath. The next PTO Board Meeting is scheduled for April 1.
The following topics were discussed at this meeting:

1.0 Minutes Review

The December, January, and February minutes were sent via email for review, corrections were received and the minutes were updated accordingly.  Amy motioned for the minutes to be accepted.   Brandt seconded the motion.  Lori concurred. Minutes approved.
2.0 Treasurer’s Report 

A report was not presented at the Pre-Board or Board Meeting.   A donation of $5000 will be made to the school during the General PTO meeting on March 15.

3.0 General PTO Meeting Agenda

The following topics will be discussed at the next General PTO Meeting:

(1) PTO Board Nominations – forms will be sent home in April.  Elections will be held in May.

(2) Art Extravaganza – Alex Rosson will need to provide a status.

(3) Playground Status - Debbie Kropp will need to provide a status.  Amy will follow up with the teachers to get a collection total of the Penny Drive for each class.  The proceeds of the Penny Drive will be used for playground equipment. Update: Amy received an e-mail from Debbie.  They do not have a list for equipment right now. The cost of the mulch and ground protection is very high so the funds would most likely go to cover that. Ms. Scarborough can provide a status at the meeting. Regarding the penny drive, Ms. Cerace statused during the board meeting that they have all the pennies and will take care of getting them all added up, keep track of the class with the most amount, and write one check to the PTO. It is hoped that the winning class can be announced at the General meeting. 
(4) 3rd Thursday Coffee Hour -  March 17 is the date of the next coffee hour. Amy will create a “semi-permanent” sign for Thursday. She recommended that a survey be created and distributed during the May General PTO meeting with a question about the coffee hour. If everyone would like it to continue next year, Lori will look into getting a permanent sign made.
5.0 New Business

A proposal was made to sell Pre-Paid Legal Services as a fundraiser.  The Board voted against the proposal. It was suggested to tell Rick it could be listed in the Parent Directory that will be created next year. 

Chris Dale presented a potential new fundraiser. She has personalized books, approximately 10 titles, and approximately 10 books per title that could be sold for $15-20. She would need to get the updated software. If it went well, more books could be purchased next year.  The board requested more details before voting. 

Lori suggested selling Clear Lake Coupon books as a fundraiser.  This is like the Entertainment book, but specific to the Clear Lake area.  The board agreed to research this option.  

Lori presented several ideas for next year.  They will be discussed with the new board in June.  The goal is to set a schedule for all fundraisers and meetings prior to the start of the school year.  The ideas are as follows:

· Candle Sales. This fundraiser should be done again, but the sale date moved to between Halloween and Thanksgiving.  The candles would arrive in time for Christmas.

· Penny Drive. This fundraiser should be done again.

· Spaghetti dinner night. The older students would cook, serve, and clean up. Younger students (1st, 2nd grade) could dress as wait staff and take orders (meat vs. marinara, type of salad dressing). The cost of tickets could be $10 with a jar for tips included.

· Breakfast with Santa. This was a big hit last year, but was not done this year. It should be held again with all students able to participate.
6.0 Old Business

A new PTO laptop will be purchased for use in the next school year.  Also, the PTO will use some of its funds to help pay for the new playground equipment (majority of the funding will come from Fairy Tale Day, Penny Drive, and sponsor donations).  These donations will affect the end-of-term balance of the PTO’s account.  The By-Laws required that the PTO keep a balance of $7500 at the end of the school year.  A special vote will need to take place to waive this end-of-term balance requirement.

Five families responded with interest in forming car pools.  Two families matched information from the completed forms.  Amy will contact the interested families regarding the responses. Update: Amy e-mailed all the families who responded. 
The next Gazette will come out in April. The topics were reviewed. Lori suggested adding an article about Ms. Scaife and Ms. Spencer’s babies.  Ms. Scaife should deliver any day and is very ready. Lori also suggested that a regular column for student’s poems or stories be added.  She volunteered to chair the Gazette next year if Amy would “mentor”. Amy gladly agreed.
7.0 Principal Comments

Ms. Cerace stated that enrollment is up to 117 students as of today. She has spoken with a group of parents who have Olympic hopeful children in gymnastics.  They are currently home schooled, but would like to attend Galloway ½ days in the afternoon. Bonnie is researching whether a combined 6th/7th grade could be offered next year with the core topics in the afternoon.  She said that they may pursue having temporary help this month and next for enrollment, tours, and testing.  
8.0 Summary of Issues and Actions

1.  ISSUES

None.  

2.  ACTIONS

	1
	Amy
	Add Student Books to PTO Event Volunteers List
	Closed

	2
	Amy
	Update the payment form of the PTO Events
	Closed

	3
	Amy & Lori
	Contact committee chairs for event budget draft
	Closed

	4
	Amy
	Contact Michelle Onorato & ask if she will organize the school programs
	Closed

	5
	Bonnie
	Ask Room Moms to designate an “official photographer” for each event
	Closed

	6
	Bonnie
	In August, give Amy the invoice for the writing workshop
	Closed. Amy made payment

	7
	Lori
	Make (5) welcome baskets for the new teachers/staff
	Closed

	8
	Lori & Amy
	Distribute welcome baskets on 1st day of school
	Closed

	9
	Grace
	Clarify location of May Fundraiser: Houston Club or Houston Country Club
	Closed. Houston Country Club

	10
	Grace
	Ask home-based business contacts if they would be willing to rent space at Winter Carnival & report back to committee
	Closed.  Partylite contact will support & create proposal.

	11
	Lori
	Get permission to hold Coffee Hour in Big Kitchen
	Closed.

	12
	Lori
	Contact “Uncommon Scents” owner about fund raising possibilities
	Closed

	13
	Amy
	Distribute Volunteer packets
	Closed.

	14
	Amy
	Distribute Payment packets
	Closed.

	15
	Lori
	Contact donut/bagel shops for Coffee Hour & negotiate cost for food items
	In Work. Delete

	16
	Grace
	Find out how to advertise in Autumn Creek
	Closed.  Too late to promote for the Winter Carnival.  Haven’t rec’d newsletter

	17
	Lori
	Find out if microwave food bottles can be ordered, and the cost
	Closed.  Can’t find vendor

	18
	Amy
	Ask W. Rast for date of next city council meeting.
	Closed.  Dec. 9

	19
	PTO
	Ask Bonnie if Santa shop needs help from PTO
	Closed. Not held

	20
	Brandt
	Determine whether to buy new or repair old PTO laptop
	Closed. Buy a new laptop

	21
	Amy
	Get inputs for the Gazette by 12/13
	Closed.

	22
	Amy
	Send notes to parents solicit student achievements and ads
	Closed.

	23
	Brandt
	Discuss reception after the Christmas Program with Bonnie
	Closed.   

	24
	Amy
	Create 1-page flyer to promote race
	Closed.

	25
	Amy
	Update Fun Run registration form for Galloway families
	Closed.

	26
	Amy & Grace
	Determine requirements for new computer
	In Work.

	27
	Amy
	Send out questionnaire to determine interest in creating a Parent Directory
	Closed.  Tabled for next year.

	28
	Amy
	Create a checklist for people who will buy a Fun Run T-shirt only
	Closed.

	29
	Lori
	Call friend to volunteer for face painting at the Fun Run
	Closed.  Lori will help w/ the face painting.

	30
	Lori
	Cost a long stapler to bind multi-page book for the Gazette
	

	31
	Amy
	Contact Debbie Kropp regarding wish-list for the playground equipment
	Closed.

	32
	Lori
	Cost a permanent sign for the Coffee Hour
	

	33
	Brandt
	Determine requirements for the Special vote to waive the end-of-term balance
	


